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Many of you have heard by now that I have ‘retired’ from the position of 
Administrative Coordinator with the Academy. Board members were very 
supportive when assured that this was a firm decision. My husband will be 
retiring at the end of the year, and life seems to be getting so busy that I 
have to make a few changes. 
I’d like to thank you for the opportunity to serve the Academy for almost 10 
years. They have been very good years for me, and I have enjoyed meeting 
so many of you and being able to work with others by email or over the 
phone. 
Naturally, there is a void in the Department of Accounting at The Univer-
sity of Alabama since the passing of Bill Samson. He would always come 
by my office when I was there to ask how things were going and to offer a 
word of encouragement. He is the one I would go to with questions, and if 
he didn’t know the answer, he could tell me who to contact. Early in my 
association with the Academy, he pointed me to Gary Previts as a founding 
member. I’ve pestered Dr. Previts for information and advice for years, and 
will miss the almost constant correspondence. 
Sarah Holmes served as treasurer when I was hired to help record member-
ship payments, and she was very patient during my learning phase. Since 
then I’ve also enjoyed working with Treasurers John Rigsby and Jennifer 
Reynolds-Moehrle. 
I am honored to have worked with each of the Presidents of the Academy as 
their support personnel. Tom Lee was my boss at The University of Ala-
bama at the same time that he served as president of the Academy. This 
gave me the opportunity for an ‘up close’ look at the office of President and 
a deeper appreciation for the dedication of each of the officers. 
There are so many others, and all of you have been kind and supportive. It 
has been a pleasure to work with you, and I wish you all the best for the 
future. 
Your contact now when you have questions or need help with Academy 
matters will be Ms. Tiffany Welch or Ms. Becca Hayes, depending on your 
need. Since the back issues of the Journal are stored in the Garner Center at 
The University of Alabama, and we have such a good working relationship 
with Birmingham Printing and Publishing for printing, Ms. Hayes agreed to 
take over clerical responsibilities involving the journal. Ms. Welch will as-
sume all other responsibilities of the position.   
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research, for example, is more prominent in the US and accounting research 
within the critical paradigm is more widespread in the UK. 

• Longitudinal studies of the relationship(s) between accounting, business and 
economic history. 

• Explorations of the role played by accounting history research in broadening our 
understandings of contemporary accounting as a social and institutional practice. 

Potential contributors are encouraged to interpret this theme using diverse theoreti-
cal and methodological perspectives and are strongly encouraged to contact the 
guest editors in advance to discuss their proposed topics. Submissions must be writ-
ten in English and forwarded electronically, to the guest editors, by 15 February 
2009. This special issue is scheduled to be published in late 2009/early 2010. 
Guest Editors: 
Alan Richardson, Schulich School of Business, York University, Toronto, ON 
Joni Young, Anderson School of Management, University of New Mexico, Albu-
querque, NM, USA 
E-mail: ARichardson@schulich.yorku.ca;  young@mgt.unm.edu 

(Continued from page 22) 

Opportunity to Enhance Your Library 
Members of the Academy of Accounting Historians have the opportunity to 
acquire a collection of U.S. Financial Accounting papers. This collection 
includes ARBs, APBs, FASBs, pre-1936 items, ARSs, FASB Discussion 
Memorandums and much more. If you are interested, for yourself or for 
your school’s library, please contact the editor at crossj@uwosh.edu with 
details on your plans for the collection.    

The contact information for each one is as follows: 
 
Ms. Tiffany Welch  Ms. Becca Hayes 
Case Western Reserve University  The University of Alabama 
Weatherhead School of Management Culverhouse School of Accountancy 
10900 Euclid Avenue Box 870220 
Cleveland, OH 44106-7177 Tuscaloosa, AL 35487-0220 
PH: (216) 368-2058   PH: (205) 348-6131   
Fax: (216) 368-6244 Fax: (205) 348-8453  
 
e-mail: twelch001@gmail.com e-mail: rebhayes@gmail.com 
 
Both individuals are very capable and will serve the Academy well. I’m 
sure they will enjoy getting to know you all as much as I did. 
Best wishes, 
Kathy 

(Continued from page 24) 
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